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CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS: President Tom Nelson called the meeting to order at 6:10 pm at Marcell Town Hall. A quorum was present with 9 out of 18 paid member lake associations being represented. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA: H. Goetzman/LeRoy Johnson MCU
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes of June 21, 2017 were approved. Jack Adamson/Michelle Brauner MCU
TREASURER’S REPORT: Patty Gould St. Aubin reported balance of $2,599.27 as of July 19, 2017. Four lake associations have already paid for the new season: Wabana Chain of Lakes, Jessie, Turtle, and Three Island. 
The treasurer’s report was accepted. Barb Ryan/Michelle Brauner MCU
AROUND THE HORN
Deer Lake: Tom Nelson reported that Deer Lake Frolic is Tuesday night, Aug. 15. Tickets $10. Steak dinner and entertainment and prizes. New president is John Davis. Lifetime memberships are $500. They have an eco-grant for nutrient analysis.
Turtle Lake: Jim and Michelle Brauner reported that their annual meeting was Sat. June 24 at Marcell Community Center. Food was catered by Timberwolf Inn. DNR Rian Reed and Conservation Officer Jason Hanson presented information on past and present lake levels affected by the beaver dam. Only designated persons are allowed to remove dam materials. They had a 4th of July parade and dock donations were picked up for Bigfork food shelf. Their loon count was 40 adult loons and 3 chicks. They have 112 members. 
Jessie Lake Watershed Assn: Harold Goetzman reported their association includes Big Jessie, Little Jessie, Spring Lake and Peterson Lake. This is their 20th year of water sampling on Big Jessie. Tilly Creek erosion project is holding up well. Boat parades went well, but Share the Lake Day was held at the Town Hall due to bad weather. Annual meeting is Labor Day weekend. 
Siseebakwet: Bill Grantges reported dam weir funds are being sought, membership is up, public access is in bad shape. They showed the AIS video and had a fishing guide speak at their meeting.
GREATER King Lake Assn: Helen Ahlbrecht reported that they now include Cedar Lake. They held their meeting Memorial Weekend with a presentation from Dave Weitzel, DNR Fisheries. SWCD keeps their weir clear from beaver activity. They had a 4th of July boat parade.

Suomi Area Lakes Assn: LeRoy Johnson reported they held their picnic on Sandy Beach on July 1 with record attendance of 56.  Annual meeting is Labor Day Saturday. There are zebra mussel traps at Grave and Bowstring Lakes. They have an introductory informational packet to give to new landowners and encourage them to be lake association members. 
Greater Pokegama Lake Assn: Patty Gould reported that their association includes Jay Gould, Little Jay Gould and Blackwater lakes. They sponsored an evening presentation by the US Army Corps of Engineers at Timberlake Lodge with 211 attendees. USACE explained how they monitor fluctuating water levels and control the dams that affect Leech Lake, Winnie, Pokegama, Big Sandy and the city of Aitkin. GPLA members are involved in public meetings re: comprehensive plan revisions with the City of Cohasset and Harris Township. They are monitoring plans to expand the commercial corridor along Hwy 169 South and plans to expand and enhance public accesses. They have water quality testing, loon counts, fireworks, and welcome packets for new owners. Current membership is 365. 

Deer Lake Watershed: Tom Boland reported they had a 5k run, spring cleaning of the creeks, 4th of July regatta. Tom lives on the Bigfork River so attends Bigfork River Board meetings held twice a year.
Upper Prairie River Lakes Assn: Helen and Jack Adamson reported annual picnic will be second weekend in August. Their association includes Lawrence, Crooked, Bass, Bray and Nashwauk lakes. 
Johnson Lake: Stephanie Kessler reported that Hwy 38 reconstruction is scheduled for next summer and several residents who live close to the highway and the lake will be affected and are still waiting to meet with MNDOT re: easements. The lake association is working with DNR to do a crappie survey and ask that the bag limit be reduced from 10 to 5 fish. They had 4th of July boat parade.
SWCD: Kim Yankowiak reported on the extensive study of watersheds as follow up to the Deer/Pokegama diagnostic study. SWCD is now the sponsoring agency for the AIS program in Itasca County. Bill Grantges is the coordinator employed by SWCD. 

Three SWCD board members were in attendance. New hires are Paul Butler, wetlands, and Tom Fritts, forestry specialists. 
AIS Coordinator Bill Grantges reported survey crews, AIS detectors, inspectors and decontamination units at public accesses especially during fishing tournaments are out in full force. Starry Trek is Aug. 5 when there will be a statewide search for starry stonewort in “bloom.” Meet in Civic Center arena parking lot at 8:30 am to get instructions and head out to lakes. REGISTER online!

www.Itasca.AIS.info is the website with up to date information. AIS hot line is 256-4243. 

There are Community Action Project Grants available to implement prevention projects on your lake! Contact Bill if you have ideas for an AIS prevention project and need money!
NEW BUSINESS
Scott Lucas, MN Pollution Control Agency, reviewed the Watershed Restoration and Protection Strategy (WRAPS) and invited citizens to participate in the upcoming public meetings to prioritize actions which will have the most benefit. First meeting will be in Warba Sept. 14 and there will be grant money for projects. NOW is the time to be involved with efforts to affect water quality in cooperation with MPCA!
Ben Bjertness, student at Concordia College, is doing a survey of lake associations sponsored by MN Lakes and Rivers Advocates. There are 450 lake associations in Minnesota. He is coordinating info on how they work and what numbers/property values they represent. If a lake association has not been already contacted by him to participate in the survey, you may contact him directly at bbjertne@cord.edu.

OFFICER ELECTIONS
Patty Gould was elected President and Bill Grantges, Vice President. Helen Adamson agreed to serve at Treasurer for the remainder of Patty’s term. HOORAY AND THANK YOU! 
SHORELAND STEWARDSHIP AWARDS

Do you know of a shoreland project underway or completed? Nominate the landowners for an award! Contact ICOLA or SWCD. 
FAIR BOOTH WED. AUG. 16-20

Please volunteer for a 2-4-hour shift by email! cat@mclynn.net THANK YOU! 
 Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,
Catherine McLynn, Secretary
